

November 25, 2013 Chairwoman Ruthanne Miller Alcoholic Beverage Control Board Reeves Center 2000 14th Street NW Washington, DC 20009 abra@dc.gov

RE: License renewal for Midtown, 1219 Conn Ave NW (#072087)

Dear Chairwoman Miller:

At its regular meeting on November 13, 2013 the Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission ("ANC 2B" or "Commission") considered the above-referenced matter. With 6 of 9 Commissioners present, a quorum at a duly-noticed public meeting, the Commission approved the following motion by a vote of (3-0-3):

ANC 2B protests the renewal of the license for Midtown on the basis of peace, order, and quiet ("POQ"), subject to the successful negotiation of a settlement agreement or other resolution of the ANC's POQconcerns.

Due to his position on the ABC Board, Commissioner Silverstein did not participate in this matter.

Commissioners Abigail Nichols (abigail.nichols@dupontcircleanc.net), Will Stephens (will.stephens@dupontcircleanc.net), and Mike Feldstein (mike.feldstein@dupontcircleanc.net) are the Commission's representatives in this matter.

ON BEHALF OF THE COMMISSION.

Sincerely,

Will Stephens

Chairman

Cc: Fred Moosally

William J. Hyphens

Martha Jenkins

Sarah Fashbaugh